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The Department of Health website and policy areas are being updated to reflect developing policy.  This edition of the C, F and M e-bulletin contains mostly information and factual material whilst the wider policy position is still developing.  
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General News

Achieving Equity and Excellence for Children:  How Liberating the NHS Will Help Us Meet the Needs of Children and Young People. Publishing of Getting it Right for Children and Young People – Sir Ian Kennedy’s Review
Achieving equity and excellence for children sets out a vision of how the new NHS arrangements can improve services for children and young people, drawing together Liberating the NHS and its associated consultations. It was published Thursday 16 September alongside Sir Ian Kennedy’s review of cultural barriers to NHS improvement, Getting it right for children and young people.  NHS Chief Executives will want to use these documents to think about and debate the ways in which the design of the new system can effect improvements in services for children and young people. 

Contact: Ralph Mold 0207 972 4329  childrenfamiliesmaternity@dh.gsi.gov.uk
Independent Review of the Office of the Children's Commissioner - Call for Evidence
The Secretary of State for Education, Michael Gove, has invited John Dunford to conduct an independent review of the office, role and functions of the Children's Commissioner for England.  The review is looking particularly at the powers, remit and functions of the Children's Commissioner, how this role relates to other functions supported by Government and value for money.  The review is being supported by a secretariat of Department for Education officials. The review was announced in Parliament on 12 July 2010.  The closing date for evidence is 4 October 2010.

The review is very keen to hear the views of children and young people and will be undertaking a range of actions to ensure they are heard. For further information on the review, or to respond to the call for evidence please click here
£30 million funding for Children’s Palliative Care projects – Update on Round One, and Second Round Deadline 30 September
In June, the Secretary of State announced up to £30 million funding available in 2010/11 only, to support local projects to develop children's palliative care services.   The July edition of this ebulletin invited submissions and proposals for a proportion of funding.  The second round of proposals are now invited.  The closing date for submitting proposals for the second round is Thursday 30 September.  Applicants will be notified of the panel's decision as soon as the full assessments have been completed.

Those organisations that applied for funding through round one have now been notified of the outcome of their application.  Around £10 million has been allocated to over 130 applications.  Brief details of these applications can be accessed through the link below

Professor Sir Alan Craft is chairing the panel considering proposals and the first round of applications will have received their award notifications.  In 2007, Sir Alan led an independent review that identified variation in the availability of children's palliative care services and issues around their sustainability. The current funding will help to address these key issues. 

Further information and application packs are available http://www.dh.gov.uk/en/Publicationsandstatistics/Publications/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/DH_117172
Please email completed applications to childrens30mfundingforpalliativecare@dh.gsi.gov.uk 

If your organisation does not have access to email you can post your application to: 

Patricia Parris 

Disabled Children's Services Team

Room 212

Wellington House

133-155 Waterloo Road
London 

SE1 8UG

The Action on Health Visiting Programme (AoHVP)

In March 2009 the Chief Nursing Officer launched the AoHVP. This was developed and delivered in partnership by the DH, the Community Practitioners’ and Health Visitors’ Association (CPHVA) and professionals, managers and commissioners across the NHS. The programme had four major strands to maximise health visitors’ contribution to health improvement for children and their families.  Achievements were made in a number of areas including:

· Development of five key roles for HVs from evidence and professional consensus

· AHVP Conference held in March 2010 to highlight the evidence base for prevention and early intervention including evidence from the 18,000 studies analysed by the Health Services Management Centre

· Agreement of a model of health visiting practice that can be applied both in universal and progressive contexts.  The model was developed through a series of in-depth workshops and tested with front line staff at an event on 6thh August 2010 with CPHVA/UNITE.

· Production of an exemplar for the provision of clinical supervision for health visitors.  

· Development of SAFER tool for communicating referrals between health visitors and local authority children’s social care when a child may be suffering, or likely to suffer significant harm. The tool will be launched at the CPHVA Conference in October 2010.
A full report of the programme including details on evidence and products will be available next month.
Next steps will include taking forward relevant actions which support delivery of the Coalition Government’s commitment  to increase the number of health visitors by 4,200 and to continue to engage the profession and commissioners in respect of developing models of service. 

The Allied Health Professions (AHP) Service Improvement Project – DVD Resource 
The Allied Health Professions (AHP) Service Improvement Project includes 15 services for children and young people undertaking locally driven service improvement.  A DVD has been produced to record the progress from the perspective of the clinical leaders taking part. 

The DVD features the people who have been leading change in their local services. It is hoped that, by highlighting the patient benefits that result from services working more efficiently, the DVD will inspire more people to start service improvement.
In line with Equity and Excellence: Liberating the NHS, the project aims to improve or maintain quality by measuring clinical outcomes and user experience whilst reducing waits.  For example, participating children’s services aim to:  

· develop a tool to measure the impact of wheelchair allocation on social inclusion 

· share competencies through training across professions/agencies

· use the wider workforce in triage, assessment and intervention

· use patient related/inter-disciplinary goal setting 

· coordinate assessment and care planning to reduce waste and duplication

· offer choice of appointment times and location

· deliver care closer to home and increase self management 

· increase interventions to decrease admissions

· reduce clinical time spent on appointment administration.

The DVD is called AHP Service Improvement Project – the story so far and is available on CHAIN, an improvement network open to all wishing to share and learn from improvements.  

Take a look at the video on the CHAIN website here
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Maternity
Statistical release - Breastfeeding Initiation and Prevalence at 6 to 8 weeks

The latest quarterly statistical release of breastfeeding data was published on 18 August 2010. There was a slight improvement in the breastfeeding initiation rate 73.4% in 2010/11 Quarter 1, compared to 2009/10 Q1 (72.7%) and 2008/09 (71.7%). This data has been collected since 2003/04.

The prevalence of breastfeeding at 6-8 weeks at 2010/11 Q1 was 44.4% of all infants due a 6-8 weeks check, and largely unchanged from the figure of 44.7% recorded in 2009/10 Q1. This data has been collected since 2008/09 and is available on the DH website
The 2010 Infant Feeding Survey
The 2010 Infant Feeding Survey has begun with interviews taking place in across the UK. The survey follows women's journeys at three points, using questionnaires. Mothers of babies born August - September are sent postal questionnaires when babies are 4-10 weeks old (wave 1), 4-6 months old (wave 2) and 8-10 months old (wave 3). Headline results on wave 1 are expected in March 2011. The final report is planned for publication in Feb 2012.

ChiMat Launches New Tool to Compare Your Maternity Outcomes with Expenditure on Services

As a commissioner, the Outcomes versus expenditure tool – maternity and newborn allows you to pinpoint opportunities to improve outcomes and productivity in your local area for maternity and neonatal services. You can use the tool to:

· compare expenditure within a fixed area with service performance in terms of health and wellbeing outcomes;

· identify where either your expenditure or performance is significantly different to that of other organisations;

· see where you are an outlier; and

· find better performing organisations you might be able to learn from about what works well and how you can replicate it.
You will also find the tool useful if you are a provider of maternity services, as a means of sparking discussion with local commissioners about ways to improve services.
To use the tool, visit the ChiMat website here
Maternity Direct - More Choice for Mums-to-Be
Maternity Direct is an innovative new service at Basildon and Thurrock University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust that gives women direct access to maternity services without having to go to their GP first.  The scheme, developed with NHS South West Essex, was officially launched on Thursday 29 July. 

Maternity Direct is available as soon as a woman knows she is pregnant. When a woman buys a pregnancy test, the pharmacist gives her a credit-card sized leaflet, which contains contact information for the Trust’s maternity services. The scheme is also publicised in GP surgeries, children’s centres, and libraries. 

Sue Grace, Community Midwife Matron, said: “Women need to access maternity services within 7-8 weeks of becoming pregnant, to be offered timely advice, be booked and have their first scan by 12 weeks. Maternity Direct speeds up the process and leads to earlier presentation for far more women than currently.”

Direct access is one of the first schemes involving pharmacists, GPs and midwives in the East of England.

The launch coincided with news that the Willow Suite, the Trust’s midwife-led birthing unit, has exceeded all expectations since opening in March 2008, delivering more than 2,000 babies.

For more information contact:

Lynne Cook, Head of Midwifery, lynne.cook@btuh.nhs.uk, 01268 524900 ext 3306

Sue Grace, Community Midwife Matron, sue.grace@btuh.nhs.uk, 01268 524900 ext 1151

Shaping the Future- A Sustainable Maternity Workforce for NHS South Central

NHS South Central has launched a framework that links staffing capacity and capability firmly to clinically and cost effective models of care and outcomes. The focus of the framework is how maternity services can be organised and configured to deliver increased productivity and improved safety and quality throughout maternity care pathway. The framework has been developed through engagement with service users, clinicians, midwives, support workers, maternity commissioners, education commissioners and providers, human resource and strategic workforce leads across NHS South Central.

The starting point for this work was the realisation that continuing to organise and configure services in the same way with the same staff would neither deliver the quality and safety required, nor would be sustainable or affordable in the long term. This approach seeks to complement traditional methods of estimating workforce based on ratios and hours with an approach that recognises the impact of models of care, team competencies and the most effective mix of roles in delivering a safe, efficient, effective service that meets the needs of women and their families.

The challenges are great and require an approach that moves beyond simple numbers. If commissioners and providers start with clarity about the objectives of the service and then move to confirm the service model that delivers those objectives across the entire care pathway; they will have the basis to determine locally the capacity and capability in the maternity workforce that will assure quality and safety.

For more information contact:

Sarah Marsh, Programme and Project Manager, NHS South Central, Sarah.Marsh@southcentral.nhs.uk, or visit www.southcentral.nhs.uk
Pregnancy Book and Birth to Five Updates
Cytomegalovirus (CMV)

Recently, a baby died from the CMV infection. 

CMV is one of the most common viral infections.  It is estimated that 40-80% of adults over 40 years will have been exposed to the virus, usually during childhood. Unlike other viral infections, CMV causes no, or very few, symptoms. Most people will be unaware that they have developed an infection.

An acute infection is only important for people who are immunocompromised (eg HIV-positive or post organ transplantation), and pregnant women because it may affect their baby.

The NHS Choices website www.nhs.uk/conditions/cytomegalovirus/pages/introduction.aspx
gives detailed information on the relatively low risk factors associated with CMV for most people, but highlights the particular risks for some groups including those for pregnant women and their unborn babies. The website also gives information on the best ways to reduce the risk of CMV infection.  

If a woman is pregnant, taking some basic precautions can reduce the risk of developing a cytomegalovirus (CMV) infection. 
· Washing hands regularly using soap and hot water, particularly before preparing food, before eating, after close contact with children, or after changing nappies.

· Avoiding kissing a young child on the face. Hugging a child, or kissing them on the head, presents no extra risk.

· Not sharing eating utensils (forks and spoons) with young children, or drinking from the same glass as them.

If an uninfected woman becomes infected with CMV during pregnancy, there is a risk that she may pass the infection on to her unborn baby. It is estimated that one in every 200 babies will be born with congenital CMV.  Only 10% of babies who are born with congenital CMV will display symptoms at birth.  These symptoms can be serious and may lead to long-term complications such as learning difficulties.  A further 10% of babies who are born with congenital CMV will display no symptoms at birth, but will go on to experience hearing loss in later life. 

CMV can be passed from a mother to a child through breast milk. However, the benefits of breastfeeding a child far outweigh any risk that posed by CMV. The one exception to this is if a child is born prematurely. The immune systems of premature babies are often not strong enough to control a CMV infection. If a baby is born prematurely, the treatment team will be able to advise a woman about the best option for feeding her baby. 

There is no cure for CMV. A possible vaccine for CMV is currently undergoing  clinical trials but it is unlikely that a vaccine will become publicly available before 2012 at the earliest. This advise is not in the current Pregnancy Book (an oversight on our behalf), so we are highlighting it here.

The Food Standards Agency Has Updated the Limits for the Sulphate and Sodium Content of Bottled Water

Any bottled water that is labelled ‘natural mineral water’ might contain too much sodium or sulphate for babies. The advice is to check the label to make sure the figure for sodium isn’t higher than 200 milligrams (mg) per litre. Some labels might use the elemental symbol ‘Na’ rather than the word sodium. It is also advisable to check that sulphate content is not more than 250mg/l as some natural mineral waters contain higher levels of sulphate than tap water.  Again ‘SO’ or ‘SO4’ on the label also means sulphate. It is advisable to boil bottled water like tap water for babies under six months. If bottled water is used to make up formula, it should still be boiled, whatever the baby’s age. Any boiled water that isn’t used should be discarded and not boiled again.

This remains in line with guidance on the Pregnancy Book and Birth to Five.
For more information visit Eat Well website
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Healthy Child Programme (HCP) and Early Years

Former Health Visitors, We Need You!

NHS East Midlands is getting behind a Government drive to boost the numbers of people in a role which is vital to the health and well being of children and families.

Preventing illness and helping people to stay healthy is top of the health agenda in the East Midlands and health visitors play an important part in helping families achieve these aims.
As a highly skilled part of the NHS workforce, health visitors engage with children, families and communities to ensure they are well informed about their health, how to keep healthy and the choices they have in the provision of their healthcare. 

NHS East Midlands is supporting the Government’s Return to Practice Programme, along with NHS London, and linking in with various universities around the region to help former health visitors who are thinking of returning to work to get back into the profession.

There are a number of course places on offer to applicants and the first entrants will be enrolling at the University of Nottingham and Northampton University in September. 

The courses provide the opportunity for former health visitors to update their skills, and learn about changes in best practice and in patient care. Course fees will be paid for and bursaries will help to cover costs during the period of study.

So, if you are an out-of-practice health visitor, even if your Nursing and Medical Council registration has expired or you haven’t met the requirements in order to re-register, and want to get back into the role you can apply for this course.  The course will then give you the opportunity to re-enter the profession and also to apply for re-admission to the register.

For more information on the Return to Practice Programme email Nancy Cooke at NHS East Midlands at nancy.cooke@nhs.net.

PEAL - Parents, Early Years and Learning 

PEAL was funded by the DCSF in 2005 as training for children's centres to support parental involvement in learning and development in disadvantaged areas. NCB worked in partnership to develop it with Coram Family and the London Borough of Camden. The training is delivered by NCB Associate trainers.  

Those who would benefit from the training are early years teachers, nursery nurses, family support workers, outreach workers - and increasingly staff from integrated teams in children's centres are included.  Local authority advisors also often come on the training. 

PEAL training supports teachers and early years practitioners to involve parents in their child's early learning and development, from birth to 5. It is also available to support integrated teams, working in children's centres and across early years services, to reflect on how they build parents' confidence and knowledge about child development.  Health professionals and family support workers are encouraged to think about the role they have in the promotion of children's early learning, and how they can encourage parents to interact with their babies from birth.  What kind of relationships with parents,  and joint working with other professionals, is needed to be most effective? 
More details about PEAL are available by clicking here
Please ring 020 7843 6100 for an initial discussion about your team's training needs.
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Child Health
Ensuring the Provision of General Paediatric Surgery in the District General Hospital – Guidance to Commissioners and Service Planners

The Children’s Surgical Forum has published new best practice guidance for commissioners and service planners to ensure the continued availability of general surgery for children that is safe, sustainable and close to home.

There are currently difficulties with sustaining the provision of this service within the setting of the District General Hospital. The progressive decline of the number of general surgical procedures on children performed in local hospitals and the continuing shift of activity to specialist paediatric centres has placed a high demand on the capacity of these specialist hospitals and runs entirely counter to the aspiration to provide care for patients as locally as possible.  This trend has also resulted in a new cadre of general surgeons and urologists with little exposure to elective paediatric surgery. Lack of succession planning poses the threat that, once the surgeons who currently provide this service retire, it may no longer be available locally. 

The Children’s Surgical Forum, having recognised the need for this trend to be halted and reversed, has produced the best practice guidance Ensuring the Provision of General Paediatric Surgery in the District General Hospital’ that aims to resolve the issue by supporting the establishment of managed clinical networks across NHS boundaries to provide routine surgical services for children in local hospitals.

You can download an electronic version of the guidance by visiting the website here, or order a hard copy by emailing the Children’s Surgical Forum.
Contact details: Katerina Sarafidou

ksarafidou@rcseng.ac.uk

0207 869 6213

The Role of Youth Health Worker

The role of Youth Health Worker is one of seven roles for which the National Council for Voluntary Youth Services (NCVYS) has produced a career information sheet. The information sheet is for individuals interested in working with young people in a health role within the voluntary and community youth sector and covers areas such as what it is like to be in the role, the work, routes in, qualifications and training.

For more information about the role click here
Global Children’s Challenge

Supported by Colin Jackson, CBE, the Global Children’s Challenge is a health initiative designed to help children from all over the world get more active and instil in them the lifetime habit of increased daily exercise. This is achieved in a truly unique & engaging way – by challenging primary school classes to undertake a virtual walk around the world in 8 weeks! 

This year’s Global Children’s Challenge will be host to 100,000 primary school children from over 80 countries around the world, all walking their way to a healthier future. Starting on the 29th September 2010 and running for 8 weeks, children will record their daily activity levels using a GCC pedometer (provided to the classes at no cost). Working together as a class, their total steps are combined, converted to kms, and plotted along their virtual journey around the world. Teachers and Children can track their daily progress around the world on the GCC award winning website – www.gccjunior.org. The more active the class, the further they will progress, learning about different countries, cities and cultures along the way. Not only is this a fantastic initiative to get children more active but it is also a great resource to support their curriculum. 

More information on the challenge can be found by clicking: here or find out more by simply visiting www.gccjunior.org. FAQ page can also be found here.
ERIC Childhood Continence Training

Continence problems affect 1 in 12 children and young people in the UK, but only 1 in 3 families seek help for the problem. ERIC (Education and Resources for Improving Childhood Continence) is the only charity in the UK dedicated to providing information and support to children and families suffering with continence problems. As part of our work, we provide specialist training for health professionals in all aspects of childhood continence. 

At ERIC we know how important it is that children get the best help and support early on. Parents will often talk to professionals who work with their children about the problem. Therefore it’s essential professionals working with children have the correct training and feel confident to offer the appropriate information and support. ERIC recently ran a series of seminars across the South West of England. The training was well received, with 98% of delegates reporting they were very satisfied with the training. 

ERIC training provides an opportunity to keep up-to-date with the latest research and developments relating to childhood continence and improve knowledge and understanding of the assessment, treatment and management process. Led by speakers acclaimed in their field, courses take place across the UK throughout the year.  All ERIC seminars qualify for CPD accreditation and comply with the Skills for Health Nursing Competencies Framework. 

 Courses include: Nocturnal Enuresis, the Three Systems Approach –fundamental and advanced courses, Childhood Daytime Wetting and Soiling and Toilet Training Including Children with Special Needs. ERIC also provides expert in-house training that can be tailor-made to fit the specific requirements of a department or team. For more information about ERIC courses contact the training department on 0117 301 2102, training@eric.org.uk  or visit www.eric.org.uk 
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Vulnerable Children
Contribute to the Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND) Green Paper deadline 15 October 2010 
On 10 September the Minister of State for Children and Families, Sarah Teather, invited views from everyone with an interest in services for children and young people with special educational needs (SEN) or disabilities in England.   All views and perspectives received will be considered as part of developing proposals for a Green Paper on SEN and disability to be published this autumn.

The Green Paper will look at how we can improve the way in which children with SEND and their families are supported.  To do this, we will look at a wide range of issues, including improving early intervention and centring public services on the needs of the family and child in the round, joining up support from education, social care and health, in particular for those with the most severe and complex needs, and at key transitions.

The call for views is an opportunity for you to share your ideas on how best to deliver the improvements children and their families deserve.  The closing date for submissions is 15 October 2010.
To see the press notice click here
For more information, please click here
Violence against Women and Children Awareness Campaign Planned for 25 Nov - 10 Dec

To coincide with International Violence Against Women Day on 25 November, an awareness-raising campaign is being planned. Guidance will be made available prior to the launch on how to run a campaign locally, with key messages, prevalence facts and various posters and leaflets for you to tailor. There will be a ministerial event to mark the launch.

We will post updates on www.dh.gov.uk/vawc and if you are already planning any communications activity to mark this period, please let us know via violence@dh.gsi.gov.uk
Healthy Outlooks 

Healthy Outlooks is for staff who work with children and young people who are most in need, including those in contact with the youth justice system, in or leaving care or supported housing. 

www.ncb.org.uk/healthyoutlooks is a ’one stop shop’ to help you better connect with the children’s sector. It has lots of free resources, a directory of support networks, info on young people’s participation, and special focus pages about: 

•        children and young people in secure accommodation 

•        ethnic minority children and young people in / leaving care 

•        the health of young people in supported housing 

•        play between young parents in custody and their children. 

Email healthyoutlooks@ncb.org.uk or call Laura Smith on 0207 843 6315 to receive our free bimonthly e-newsletters or to request our latest free hard copy resources, including 'Playing with your child' (teaching materials for use with young parents in custody), a briefing about play in prison and Healthier Inside magazine (improving the health and well-being of children and young people in secure settings). 

Message in a Bottle – Recent Published Report on Alcohol Misuse and Offending Behaviour

The Care Quality Commission, HM Inspectorate of Probation, Healthcare Inspectorate Wales and Estyn carried out a thematic inspection to determine whether youth offending and health services are sufficiently engaged and involved in efforts to reduce the impact of alcohol misuse by children and young people who offend. 
The subsequent report re-emphasises the known link between alcohol misuse and health problems, underachievement in school and offending behaviour. It positively reports that Youth Offending Teams (YOTs) are sufficiently aware of this link and are offering significant and effective health resources, more specifically where alcohol misuse is seen to relate directly to offending. Indeed, this report highlighted the good progress most youth offending teams had made towards recognising, identifying and meeting alcohol-related needs in children and young people over recent years.

The range of interventions being offered were stated as generally good and this included the provision of educational support and information used in prevention work. Feedback from parents and young people was also found to be very positive concerning relationships with YOT staff and health workers.

There were, however, seen to be too many inconsistencies found in the quality of assessments across England and Wales, suggesting that children and young people who misuse alcohol are going without the necessary help at critical times. 

The report recommends that children and young people who come into contact with YOTs receive a nationally validated holistic health assessment by a health professional or case worker with health training to ensure that the appropriate interventions are offered.  This recommendation derived from the finding that arrangements for assessments varied greatly and the recognition that, in some areas, there was an acceptance by case managers as to what they saw as a normal level of alcohol consumption which then impacted on their assessment. Assessments were also judged by inspectors to be of a good quality in only half of the cases examined. There was also seen to be little evidence of the needs of victims being well managed and inconsistency in the recording of outcomes from alcohol-related interventions.  

Among other recommendations, inspectors called for greater engagement with parents and, for substance misuse issues including alcohol, to be reported more often and adequately considered at YOT board management level. 

A full copy of the report and information about the work of the CQC in relation to youth offending can be found here
New resources available from the Centre for Excellence and Outcomes in Children and Young People's Services (C4EO)
Child Poverty challenge question postcards

This downloadable postcard presents challenge questions from C4EO’s research. The questions act as checklists to stimulate multi-agency thinking and help you develop your Child Poverty strategy and practice.  Please click here 

C4EO Disability Final Summary

This final summary brings together the main findings from three C4EO literature reviews. This includes examples of validated local practice and contributions from service managers, children, young people, parents and carers to support you in the development of services for disabled children, young people and their families.

Key findings from all reviews which feature in the summary include:

· Families of young disabled children who have a consistent key worker will usually experience better relationships with services, quicker access to benefits and reduced stress. 

· Disabled children and young people want more choice in the activities available to them, and these opportunities can improve outcomes for their physical and psychological wellbeing. 

· Poverty and disadvantage consistently compound the difficulties faced by families, especially those from some black and minority ethnic groups. 

Please click here for details of the reviews and summary.
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Ill and Disabled Children 
Supporting Young Adults with Kidney Disease

NHS Kidney Care has established a national project to support young adults with kidney disease. Learning from the two-year project will be used to inform the treatment of young adults with kidney disease as well as those who have other long term conditions, such as cystic fibrosis and diabetes.

There is growing recognition that young adults with long term conditions need support. Patients who transfer to adult kidney units from paediatric services often struggle to adjust, and young adults presenting directly to adult services frequently have major issues with denial and concordance. This can have devastating affects, such as transplant failure.

NHS Kidney Care has commissioned five project groups across England to develop new approaches to support young kidney patients, typically those aged between 15 and 25. These approaches focus on the role of a key worker to help join up adult and paediatric kidney services, and work alongside primary care and social care.

The project groups are collaborations between Trusts in the following regions:

 •
North East

 •
South Central

 •
London

 •
South West

 •
East Midlands

For more information, visit www.kidneycare.nhs.uk or click here, or email clare.beard@kidneycare.nhs.uk. 
New Exemplar Care Pathway - Type 1 Diabetes in Childhood and Adolescence 
A new exemplary care pathway has been developed and published on Type 1 diabetes in childhood and adolescence.  

The pathway addresses the challenges and considerations necessary for Tom who is diagnosed with Type 1 diabetes at three years old – a life-changing experience with a complex set of medical, practical and emotional problems to be overcome by Tom and his family.

The pathway describes the initial shock and trauma of diagnosis, with the gradual and daunting learning curve involved with needles, blood tests, appointments and the extensive changes necessary to mindset and family routine to obtain best outcome.  

This exemplar is available on the NHS Diabetes web site here.
New Care Pathway - Supporting a Child with Continence Issues Relating to a Learning Difficulty 

This best practice care pathway was published on 9 September this year and describes stages in supporting a child “Robert” who presented at 2 years 3 months as a physically healthy and happy boy, but with parental concerns about his language development. At the age of 3 years 7 months, he was diagnosed with an autistic spectrum disorder. The pathway focuses on the means to overcome difficulties with continence, which were resolved by the age of just over 7 years. 

Key messages 
· Toilet training programmes should be initiated and linked to other developmental programmes in children with special needs. 

· Multi-disciplinary liaison and communication and regular ongoing support to child and parents crucial to programme success. 

· Important to recognise and address persistent soiling as a symptom of underlying faecal impaction. 

· Children should not be discriminated against at nursery school because they are not yet continent. 

· Important to keep toilet training messages and programmes consistent between home and school, with close liaison and ongoing joint working between professionals in health and education. 

Please click here here to see the care pathway.
Emotional and Psychological Support and Care in Diabetes

A joint NHS Diabetes and Diabetes UK working group has launched a report 'Emotional and Psychological Support and Care in Diabetes'. In practice, there are major gaps in the provision of emotional and psychological care to people with diabetes, as illustrated by the 'Minding the Gap' report published 2008 and this report responds to some of the issues raised. Evidence from the Diabetes UK member survey indicates that people with diabetes want and need access to emotional and psychological support and care but are not always able to access appropriate services.

The recommendations in this report cover commissioning, workforce planning, service delivery, policy and research. Taken together, they challenge and encourage everyone involved in diabetes care to seek a transformation of diabetes services such that emotional and psychological needs are recognised as essential to the wellbeing of people with diabetes and vital to their self-management and long term physical health.

Please click here to view the report.
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Conferences and Events

		

	1st December 2010 - ‘Leading the Way: Educating, Empowering and Improving Service Delivery’
Education and Resources for Improving Childhood Continence (ERIC) is to host the first event to introduce both new NICE Guidelines on Idiopathic Constipation in Children and Nocturnal Enuresis.

Our 2010 Conference, ‘Leading the Way: Educating, Empowering and Improving Service Delivery’, will take place on 1st December 2010 at the Botanical Gardens in Birmingham. Keynote speakers at the Conference include Dr Jonathan Evans, chair of the Nocturnal Enuresis NICE Guideline Development Group and Dr Jenny Gordon, chair of the Idiopathic Constipation in Children NICE Guideline Development Group.

The NICE Guidelines are an important step for the childhood continence sector and the ERIC Conference aims to improve understanding, uptake and implementation of this guidance by health professionals across the UK.

If you would like further information, or to receive the preliminary programme and booking form, please email Natasha - natasha@eric.org.uk or click here.  To reserve a place email training@eric.org.uk



Sources of information

Department of Health Publications 

As part of our commitment to reducing costs, the email address used to order Department of Health publications (dh@prolog.uk.com) is now closed.

Orders for publications can still be placed through the online shop - www.orderline.dh.gov.uk - which is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, or the Publications order line (0300 123 1002) Minicom 0300 123 1003, which is open from 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday. You can also check the availability of Department of Health publications, or the status of existing orders, through the online shop. If you do not have access to the internet, then please call the Publications order line.

NHS Choices Launches E-newsletter 

NHS Choices recently launched an e-newsletter specifically designed for health professionals and health intermediaries, to keep them up-to-date with what’s new on NHS Choices.

The e-newsletter handpicks the latest and most popular articles, tools and content relevant to professionals and their work with patients and clients. It also serves as a reminder about NHS Choices training events for professionals, as well as information on upcoming professional conferences where NHS Choices has a presence.

Sign up for the professionals’ newsletter today by clicking here .
Feedback 

Do you have suggestions for improving the content of the bulletin? Please email MB-Childrens-NSF@dh.gsi.gov.uk with your suggestions.









  Gateway Ref: 14789
Join the Distribution List

Over 3,000 people receive the e-bulletin. If you’d like to join them, fill in the details below and either copy and paste them into an e-mail or add the sheet as an attachment and send to MB-Childrens-NSF@dh.gsi.gov.uk
Details

Last name:

First name:

Title (Mr, Mrs, Ms, Dr):

Job title:

Organisation:

Organisation type (e.g. NHS trust, PCT, etc.):

Telephone:

Mobile phone:

Fax:

E-mail:

Address line 1:

Address line 2:

Address line 3:

Postcode:[image: image2][image: image3][image: image4]
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